# Rustic Ridge Riders Inc.

October Newsletter 2012

Dedicated to Track and Trail

P.O. Box 381, Adams, WI. 53910 Email: <u>rusticriders@aol.com</u> Website: rusticridgeriders.org

### **Special Interest**

Club address change Rustic Ridge Riders, Inc. P.O. Box 381 Adams, WI. 53910

Trail signing & brushing November 3, 2012 at 10:00 am. Meet at start of club trail in the County Park on CTY Z.

### **Next Meeting:**

November 11, 2012 11:00 a.m. at Carlson's

### **Board of Directors**

Jim Goodman

Sharon Treszniak

Jeff Rhinehart

### Officers

Dennis Kulwicki (President)

Rick Carlson (Vice-President)

Dawn Schnolis (Secretary)

Linda Roon (Treasurer)

Chad Rhinehart (County Rep)

Jim Schnolis (Trail Master)

## President's Message

It's October already and Halloween is only a few days ahead. You know.... parties, costumes, goblins, skeletons, and haunted houses, along with trick or treat. October is one of my favorite months. With the changing of colors, cool crisp nights, and of course, we still have baseball, auto racing and football going on. With the start of basketball coming into play.

It's also the time of year that starts to get people talking about the upcoming snowmobile season. Every year I start getting pumped up about sledding in October. Club meetings are taking place, the Club Grass Drag event is held and I start reading Wisconsin Snowmobile News, along with Snow Goer magazine. And I always attend the Snow Show in Milwaukee.

Speaking of the Grass Drags.... this year our own Cole Treszniak took the prestigious 'Castle Rock Cup' race. What an accomplishment!

Again, I would like to thank our race directors, Scott Klein and John Trsezniak, for the terrific job they did once again. Another

# thanks to everyone who worked the event (registration, starting line, finish line, scoring, setup, tear down etc.). Also, a special thanks to the Castle Rock Lions Club for their work and participation in this event. They took care of the great food, swap,

and Show & Shine.

Again I hate to harp on it, but let's get our memberships in ASAP.
Administratively, it will make things easy and efficient.
Also, remember, to promote the club and canvas people to join both new members and past members that have not renewed in a few years.

# Meeting Notes

The second meeting of the season was held on October 21st at Carlson's. Topics discussed were: Elections, Grass *Drags*, website, County Rep. report, trail master report, and recreation report.

Jim Goodman has been elected as a club Board of Director for a three year term. Congratulations, Jim!

The club purchased a new PA system which was used at our Grass Drag event.

Treasurer, Linda Roon, presented a 2012-2013 final

budget which was voted on and approved.

The club will be purchasing a power pole chain saw for trimming high branches on our trails.

Traci Crane is looking into some custom club apparel. Good quality embroidered stuff from 'Sportz-N-More' in town.

Make sure you plan on pitching in and participating in this year's trail signing and brushing event. The date is Saturday, November 3, 2012.

### -Dennis Kulwicki

Still no date for the Landowner's Dinner, Club Ride, or next summer Brat Fry's

Think Snow! Let's Ride!

-Dennis Kulwicki

